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FROM THE
SO PASTOR

As our church is growing both spiritually and numerically, and as you are looking to be
plugged in to help in this churches mission, please begin to pray where the Lord would lead you to
serve here at our church. A healthy church is one where every member of the body utilizes their
God-given gifts for the kingdom. And for those of you who are already serving in the church, here
are some necessary tools to aide you in that endeavor.

James Frost, Pastor

Serving in ministry is something that grows you closer to Christ while allowing you to realize
the Gospel in the lives of others. As someone who has committed to a specific ministry, you need
to do more than just “show up” on the weekend. Your service over the weekend should be an over-
flow of what God is doing through you in the week.

Just like they do in the popular kids’ program, Sesame Street, these encouraging words are
sponsored by a specific letter—P. And here are 7 “P’s” to help you in your service in the church.

Prayer
Pray for those you will be serving. Many people come to church for the first time, or for the
first time in a long time, for two reasons: curiosity or crisis. If you are representing the church in
your service, how you interact with them will be a reflection of the Gospel in their eyes. You have
no way of knowing when this will happen or with whom, so praying in advance sets your heart in
the right place for when the moment arrives. Prayer also helps you put things in the proper per-
spective. You are a conduit through which God loves others; you are not the source, but if you do
not pray and ask God to empower you to serve others, you set yourself up to carry the load on your
own. Prayer reminds us who works through us to love others.
Prepare
Whether you teach children, greet people at the door, serve in the kitchen, or lead worship,
you have some preparation to do. Do not shirk it. Read the lesson. Learn the music. Practice smil-
ing in the mirror. Do whatever you need to do so that you show up ready to serve, while being con-
fident in what you are doing.

Pick Up
Make sure you show up early enough to get ready. When you arrive at your place of ser-
vice, make sure and pick up anything you need. If you prepare, you will be able to spot anything
that is missing or needs adjusting. Remember, that anyone you ask to help you to get ready, is

putting off getting ready themselves.
Continued on page 3



From the Pastor
Continued from page 2

Pursue Relationships

Get to know the people you are serving, as well as the people with whom you are serving.
The Church is not an organization performing tasks, it is a community doing life together. Build
friendships, sit together in worship, get coffee or fellowship with each other during the week.
Serving together for a common purpose is one of the best ways to build deep and lasting relation-
ships.

Participate

When you are there, be present. Put away your smartphone, unless you use it as part of
your service. If you suffer from FOMO (fear of missing out), then apply it to your service. Fear
missing out on what God does in some else’s life. If you are in children’s ministry, sing the songs
they sing. Do not stand like a guard on the perimeter. If your student ministry does silly games
for icebreakers, do them. Delayed gratification, or even a little embarrassment on your part, can
make a big difference in the life of someone you are serving.

Put Away

The old saying “your mother does not work here, clean-up after yourself” is a fun one,
and it applies here. Put the supplies you use away, pick up any trash you see on the floor. Help
stack chairs. Throw away the coffee cup someone left behind. Do your part to leave everything
better than the way you found it. Do not assume clean-up is someone else’s job. If everyone
pitches to in help, no one has to do very much.

Prayer

Didn’t we already do this? Yes, but after you serve, bring it full circle. Pray for what God
did in the lives of the people you encountered. Thank God for the chance to serve. Ask Him to
reveal how you realized the Gospel today.




MODERATOR’S MESSAGE

As we are ending the 3rd quarter of 2019, it has been a busy year and has flown
by. There have been many activities throughout the previous months that includ-
ed breakfasts, dinners and several other fun things. Several new people have joined the church. Bi-
ble studies, adult and youth, continues to grow. The first Grief Share was a success with participants
from church attendees, as well as the community.

It’s almost Hall Sale time so now would be a good opportunity to do some Fall
cleaning.

Blessings to you and your family.

Lee Unruh, Moderator

<)
Samaritan’s Purse’

We will again participate in the Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Program.
Shoeboxes will be available shortly.

Declare His glory among the nations!

Psalm 96:3
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@ANNIVERSARIES

AVUGUST, SEPTEMBER,
OCTOBER & NOVEMBER

August 3 - Randy & Sue Klinkefus

August 23 - Ivan & Lena Wyeth
September 23 - Gary & Maryellen Johnson
October 6 - Beverly & Larry Connacher

October 16 - John & Denise Beynon
November 16 - Dave & Janna Lou Baker




MESSAGE FROM
N

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

TRUSTEES SNAPSHOT

Kim Beck, Board of Trustees, Chair

Hello Everyone!! What a great summer! Things are going well at FCC, and we are excited for what
God has planned for our future. Financially, we are in a good spot, and are being able to make
some much-needed improvements. One of those improvements is replacing the windows in the
Bible study room, the back bathroom, and the Youth room. They will be double-paned which will
help with our heating and cooling costs and will definitely be more secure. They will hopefully be
installed by the time you read this article. But, if not, it will be in process. Thanks to Gary Johnson
for his great recommendation of Clear View Windows.

We also have a new accountant and bookkeeping service. It’s been a bit of
a learning curve, but it works well and should save us some money. It's
exciting times, and we are looking forward to all God is going to do in our
church, as well as our community. As always, if you have any questions or
suggestion for your Trustees, please don’t hesitate to talk to any of us.

Trusting God as we move ahead,

Kim
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~FUNDRAISER ~

Join us on
Friday, October 25, 2019

FCC Fellowship Hall
6:00 p.m.

Donations only - Thank you!
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Movie night was a great turn out. “Run The Race” was a wonder-
ful movie and inspirational. FCC's next movie night is in the plan-
ning and will be announced soon.

outreach

COMMITTEE

2020 calendars are officially in. Great quality with awesome photos each month. There is a biblical
verse each month as well. Those of you who have had one in the past know how great these are. If
you haven’t - you're in for a treat. These calendars make good Christmas or birthday gifts. See one
of your Outreach members for yours. They are $10.00 each so don’t wait to long, these go fast!

Outreach committee is collecting gently used books. They can be of any topic, in English or Spanish,
fictional or nonfictional. Books can be for adults or children. See Sheila Lamm for more information
or to donate your books. The Salida Rotary has a shelf up at the Salida Food Panty where the books
will go to the pantry clients to promote reading.

Lastly, third Sunday of the each month is “Bring-A-Can” Sunday. The canned food stocks the pantry
here at FCC. When there’s a need, we can help with food to families.

Sheila Lamm
Chairperson
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Welcome
Our New
Members

Pastor James welcomed new members Diana o A T
poulEd

McKechnie, Christine Ehrler, Phillip Lopez,
Kevin Hutcheson.



Tgch@
%ecogmtmn

PRAYING OVER OUR
SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS
June 16, 2019
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JoAnne Unruh representing Supper Club pre-

¥ sented Sunday School teachers with gift cards in
_ appreciation for all they do for the children of
our church.

PRAYERS OVER FATHERS ON
FATHER’S DAY
June 16, 2019
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HALL SALE

Saturday, November 2nd
8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

All donations will be accepted
beginning Friday, October 11th

If you have any questions please see LEE UNRUH.

Set-up
Thursday, October 31st
& Friday, November 1st
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YOUTH ROOM PAINTING

E‘ 0y : 1 

THANK YOU to all who helped in
making this room beautiful!
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@ ROSE ON THE ALTAR

Sunday, 14 July 2019

' A rose was placed on the altar to announce the birth of
' Ethel Eastburn’s 12th great grandchild...

DEAN JOSEPH DEBORBA

11 July 2019 Y Sacramento
9 |bs., 2 oz. o 21 inches

Parents - Joe and Erin Deborba
Grandparents -Ken and Denise Eastburn

THREE WORDS, BUT HOW POWERFUL

Diane Suzuki

On the first Sunday in September when Birthdays and Anniversaries were
presented, Maryellen and Gary Johnson said it was their anniversary. | could
not hear their response to how many years and when they were married.

| asked them recently. Here is what | learned... Their anniversary is 23 Sep-
tember. Maryellen said they have been married for 42 years. But it is Gary's reply that is worth

noting, “not long enough”. What a reply! Bet every wife wished her husband would have such a
glorious reply.

Happy Anniversary to Maryellen and Gary!

We are grateful for the color cartridges for this issue

Yy of

The Grapevine.
] Thank youl We appreciate your generosity!

) MARYELLEN & GARY JOHNSON
ROSS & JOYCE CAMPBELL

-12-




AN INTERVIEW
with
IVAN WYETH

In the June 2019 issue of Modesto View | read an article about the Road
Rebels Car Club. It mentioned guys still around like Connie Hightman,
= r’ﬂﬂ Jim Wyeth, and our own, lvan Wyeth. Yup, Ivan was a member of a car

m club.

The Road Rebels started in late 1957, at Bundy’s Auto Shop on Maze
Boulevard. They wore jackets with a ‘32 Ford pickup on the back. Ma-
bel’s Sweet Shop across from Modesto High was a hangout.

So... Here is an interview with lvan about the club.

Diane: When did you graduate from Modesto High?
Ilvan: 1960

Diane: What kind of car did you drive?
Ivan: Lucille’s ‘55 Ford 4 door, white with a red top.

Diane: Where did you drag?

Ivan: 10th Street & 11 Street. Used to drive by Burge’s Drive In on 9th, but they blocked it off so
you could not drive around it. J Street to McHenry, too. We parked at Lucky’s on 10th, so you
could see who was uptown. Lucky’s is where Cash and Carry is NOW!

Around 1961, | bought a ‘58 T-Bird. White with gray interior with seats in the back. Everyone
knew my car. Wish I still had it!

Diane: Did you frequent Mabel’s?
Ivan: Had lunch there. Bill Gillette’s aunt worked there.

Diane: Did you wear the jacket?
Ivan: Could not wear it to school. They thought you were a gang

member.

Note: For those of you who do not know, lvan and Bill are cousins.

-13-



CONCERT IN THE PARK

Summer 2019

1919 - 2

INI BOWL - MO




Canned Food Drive

A PHOTO FROM 1944

ps Do you know who the three boys are in the front row?

'q See page 22 for answer.

B
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Sunda raditions day, we thought it appropriate to share two Sunday

traditions.

Since there are many new people attending on Sun-

\!

BIRTHDAYS and ANNIVERSARIES

Birthdays and anniversaries are celebrated on the FIRST SUNDAY of each MONTH. The cele-
brants are asked to come to the front of the church. You may place coins representing the
number of years you are celebrating... Birthdays or anniversaries, in the Celebration Mug. This
money is used to purchase gas cards for people in need.

BIRTH IN YOUR FAMILY

To celebrate a birth in your family, you may place a rose in a vase on the altar. Let Pastor James
know the details by providing him with a written note...

Child’s name, birthdate, vital statistics, parents’ name, grandparents’ names, and if
appropriate, great grandparents’ names.

Give note to Pastor James prior to service.

IN THE SPIRIT
OF PRAYER

Lifting up in prayer those who cannot be with us for Sunday service.
Capt. John & Denise Beynon
Priscilla Bowman

Lu’s Mom & Dad

-16-



Florence Velthoen
This is a letter to the Editor of the Modesto Bee that Florence
submitted and was printed in 19 August 2019 issue.

Just when | was convinced everybody in the world hated everybody else | had an incident that re-
newed my faith in humanity.

Upon leaving O’Brien’s market, | put my groceries in the car, reached for the cart to return it and the
next thing | knew | was flat on the ground, not unconscious but totally stunned, and bleeding pro-
fusely from the back of my head. Out of nowhere, angels appeared. First, someone called 911, and |
am so grateful they did. Someone took the groceries from my car back into the market to be held
until | could claim them. Someone put my cane in my car.

After three unsuccessful tries to reach family members a man took my phone and called the last
number | had called. Fortunately, it was my niece who is a registered nurse. Someone saw to it that
my car was locked as | left in the ambulance. | ended up with four stitches, but thankfully, no broken
bones.

To all those kind people who stopped to help, please accept my heartfelt thank you. It was com-
forting to know someone was watching out for me.

9
REMEMBERING A

FRIEND...

JoAnn Jennings

This a story about Claire Wilson, whom we loved and will dearly miss.

One Saturday about 30 years ago, my son Michael age three, came to me with a handful of
blooms. | asked him where he got them and he said he got them from Aunt Claire’s yard. | said,
“oh, who is Aunt Claire” and he replied, “she’s our neighbor”. Then one Saturday we were all out
front working in the yard, | raised my head, to check on Michael; and he was gone, in a matter of
seconds!! We called out to our other neighbors, who were also working in their front yard; and no
one had seen him. We panicked and got into our car looking for Michael. He had ridden his little
Hot Wheels around the block and was sitting on the front step with Aunt Claire eating a cook-
ie!! We all laughed and said, “we should have known” because he loved his Aunt Claire.

-17-



A TRIBUTE TO JOHN VELTHOEN

What a special Sunday for our church. On Sunday, 7 July, John Velthoen’s family was in attendance
to honor their father’s legacy.

When the article in the last issue of The Grapevine was published, Ken Jennings, a long time friend of
one of John’s sons, Bruce, shared it him. Ken said because of the article, John’s family was planning
to attend one Sunday.

Pastor James asked Barry, John’s second son, to introduce the family, but Florence asked Barry if she
might introduce them - have the honor of introducing the family.

So, Florence introduced John’s children... Barry, John’s second son. Barry and his wife, Robin,
attend occasionally. Robin, however, this Sunday, she was unable to attend.

Bruce, his third son, and his wife Tammy. Daughter, Ann and her husband, Alan, came from Sonora.
And, daughter in law, Peggy, who is now member. Her husband, Brian, was John’s oldest son.

What a pleasure to have John’s family at our Sunday service.

Women's
Bible Study

Mark your Calendars!

WOMEN’S QUARTERLY BIBLE STUDY AT FC€C

Please join us for the next informative Women’s Bible Study hosted by Lu Frost.
A light breakfast will also be served.

SATURDAY , OCTOBER 12, 2019
at 9:00 a.m.

-18-



JACKIE ZUNIGA and DPAUVUGHTERS MOVE...

On Sunday, 4 August 2019, we bid farewell to Jackie Zuniga and daughters, Josslyn and Emily. Jack-

ie's husband starts his new job in Oregon. They will call Albany their new home.

What a pleasure it has been to watch Josslyn and Emily grow through the years.

Jackie will still be our Facebook coordinator. So, lucky for us we will be able to see their smiling fac-
es... And, for those of you who do not know, Jackie is the granddaughter of Dotti Wilkinson who will
be 104 in December. She was a member many years back and is the one who coordinated the mak-
ing of the quilt which hangs on the back wall of the sanctuary. When in Modesto, Dotti comes to

visit us.

As we formed our fellowship circle to sing Alleluia, Pastor James had the Zunigas
come the center. He brought them into the fold surrounded by our church as we
prayed for their new beginnings in Albany and safe travels.

We will miss them...

MY GREAT GRANDDAVGHTER
Shirley Akrish

got allot of wonderful things. | only stayed to visit for 3 days.

This will be another great granddaughter for me.

great-granddaughter.

-19-
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ON THE MOVE

| went to my granddaughter Selena’s baby shower and had a very good time. She

My granddaughter is only 16 years old this year as she was born on June 11,
2003. She is having her first baby girl in October. The baby’s name will be Lili.

It was a very nice baby shower. The picture is my granddaughter holding my



CREDIT WHERE CREDIT IS DO....

Who really “saved” Florence Velthoen during THAT Wild Wyoming Wind episode as she wrote in
her “We’re Not In Kanas” Grapevine article.

Bradley, her handsome grandson, to the rescue so she thought. Truth be told, it was actually
Shelby, her daughter!

After reading the article, Shelby told her mom that she was the one who caught her and saved the
day! Nice work, Shelby!

G a5 MIsSTERS
= oty : Pastor James

So yesterday in Florence, Italy, | am walking around, looking at all the
SPE RN sights, and not paying attention...when suddenly | walk right off a
> ® 2% curb, falling flat on my face. After the ordeal an old saying came to
i mind...if you fall, and people rush to help you, you are old, but if you
8l fall and they just point and laugh, you are young....guess which re-
sponse | received????

When submitting photos please attach a narrative describing the photos.
Readers need to know what the photos are all about.. Please include
event/activity name, date, and any other pertinent information like the
funds raised and for what purpose, etc.

-20-




MY TRAVEL STORY
Phyllis Agers

| always wanted to see the world but | didn't have any money so | got a
job teaching military dependents overseas. The schools were run like
stateside schools, same number of days, similar curriculum.

We signed a one or two year contract, actually a transportation agreement, (they'd transport us
home) depending on the location. Most desirable places in Europe were two year areas, out of the
way places like Okinawa and Ethiopia were one year spots.

My first assighment was Okinawa. | had to get out an atlas to find out where that was. Inthose
days, 1966, it was an independent country south of Japan with many small islands around it. Now
it's been taken over by Japan. It's about 80 miles long, 2 to 15 miles wide. There were 500 Ameri-
can teachers on that island when | was there, averaging 30 kids per teacher and their parents. That's
a lot of dependents, not counting the many single men that were stationed there, and the fellows
that came there for R&R (rest and relaxation.) Actually the island was crowded with their own peo-
ple before the Americans came. There was one main road from North to South, Highway one. It
was crowded with cars, motorcycles, and bikes, and if no more room they were on the wide side-
walks. We did have a military bus which made regular runs from my Base at Naha way down south,
to the big BX (Base Exchange, like Walmart of today, it sold everything,) about half way up the is-
land. Even though some were trying to speed it took forever to get a very short distance. Lee Unruh
was there ask him about it.

| could go on and on, the humidity, the rust on my arm from the metal 'couch’... the cushions were
clean, we had a maid, and geckos which kept the bugs down, lived in a quonset hut, but | taught in a
brand new cement block bldg. My roommate taught in a quonset hut which lost a door in our first
typhoon, but the children all made it home safely.

While there, every break we got we traveled, so visited Japan, Taiwan, India, Bangkok, Hong Kong,
etc. and on weekends. took USO boat rides to the nearby islands.

From there | went to Germany, a small bath town, with a wonderful outdoor ice skating rink. My
class had some problem children which | used to figuratively skate over, not figure skating. While
there | visited most of Europe, Israel, Turkey, Russia, Greece, etc.

Next | went to Ethiopia, now Eritrea, independent, they were fighting for it then, so we weren't al-
lowed off base after dark. Haille Selassie used to come to the base to go to the dentist and the kids
would put on a program for him. My husband to be, was the choir director, and the quandary was
how to direct the kids without turning his back to the emperor.

-21- Continued on page 22



My Travel Story
Continued from page 21

We visited some of Africa. It's a huge continent. One of my favorites was Lalaibella in Ethie, a
church carved down out of the solid rock, something like Petra in Jordan. Also the weather was
perfect, never got over 85, cooled down in the eve, desert, but a mile high so not hot like the
sea level coastal area. To get down to sea level, one mile it took 7 miles of twists and turns, car-
sick road. but the disadvantage was the lack of water, military trucks would bring the families
non drinking water to flush toilets, etc. and daddy would bring home drinkable water. This is
before the days of bottled water.

Settled in England for 24 years, 5 different houses, and now in Salida for 25 years in the same
house, but haven't stopped traveling. Taught my last year in Panama, another story.

HEARD AROUND THE HALL

On Sunday, 30 June 2019, Pastor James introduced two friends from Southern California, Paul
and Kathy Renoker. Paul and Pastor James have been friends since they were six years old. The
two were on their way to Lake Almanor.

During Coffee Hour, the conversation turned to sports. Of course, being from SoCal, they are
staunch Los Angeles Dodger fans, just like our Pastor James. Pastor James was talking about
the San Jose Sharks when Kathy said, “the Sharks!” Pastor James replied that of course, he was
still a L.A. Kings fan.

Kathy did say if Pastor James became Northern California sports team fans, he would be excom-
municated.

So... Guess it is once a Dodger and L.A. Kings fan, ALWAYS a Dodger and Kings fan!

ANSWER TO PHOTO ON PAGE 15

From row from left Bill Gillette, lvan Wyeth, Jim Wyeth
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The Martian
Arrival 10/2/19
Discussion 11/13/19

Arrival 4/1/20
Discussion 5/13/20

Due date 11/20/19 Due date 5/20/20
Free for All The Woman

Arrival 11/6/19 Arrival 5/6/20
Discussion 12/11/19 Discussion 6/10/20
Due date 12/18/19 Due date 6/17/20
After You The Rosie Project
Arrival 12/4/19 Arrival 6/3/20
Discussion 1/8/20 Discussion 7/8/20
Due date 1/15/20 Due date 7/15/20
In the Lake of the Woods Night Road

Arrival 1/1/20 Arrival 7/1/20
Discussion 2/12/20 Discussion 8/12/20
Due date 2/19/20 Due date 8/19/20
The lllusion of Separateness The Samurai’s Garden
Arrival 2/5/20 Arrival 8/5/20
Discussion 3/11/20 Discussion 9/9/20
Due date 3/18/20 Due date 9/16/20
TBA Remarkable Creatures
Arrival 3/4/20 Arrival 9/2/20
Discussion 4/8/20 Discussion 10/14/20
Due date 4/15/20 Due date 10/21/20

See Phyllis Agers if you want a book. They're from the library so there are no fees. We meet
the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 1:00 p.m.
PHYLLIS AGERS

-23-



OUTREACH COMMITTEE HONORS
SHARON RILEY

On Sunday, 14 July 2019, our Outreach Committee honored SHARON RILEY fo
all that she had done while chair of the committee. They presented her with a
plant.

[ 3
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AFTER SUNDAY SERVICE

Here is the breakdown for which Sunday and which committee’s are in charge of COFFEE

If you would like to help with food, set-up or clean-up please let the committee chair know.

1st Sunday- Deacons

Deacons: Linda Kendall-Chairperson, Bill Gillette, Dianne Gillette, Christina Perez,
Dave Pelucca, Kim Kiernan

2nd Sunday-Trustees
Trustees: Kim Beck- Chairperson, Rick Kendall, Elaine Tindle, Mike Kiernan,
Vikki Huckell, Dale Stambaugh

3rd Sunday- Christian Ed
Christian Ed: Kim Kiernan-Chairperson, Ginny Byrum, Lu Frost, Janna Lou Baker,
Cindy Beynon

4th Sunday- Outreach
Outreach: Sheila Lamm-Chairperson, Linda Kendall, Kim Kiernan, Elaine Tindle,
Shirley Akrish, Anna Deane

5th Sunday- POTLUCK SUNDAY - Everyone bring something to share

24-



SALIDA WORSHIP AT CENTERPOINT CHURCH

UNITED IN PRAYER SALIDA is a newly formed group of Christian Churches within our city, and we
will be sponsoring a evening of prayer for the needs of our community. This event will take place,
October 3rd, 6pm, @ Centerpoint Church, and the address is 4567 Finney Rd (right across the
street). Come worship in song and in prayer with your neighbors, as we lift

up our community that we love so much. Hope to see you there! SI’DHTS Or JOT

THE GRAPEVINE ONLINE

If you would prefer to read The Grapevine online rather than receiving a
hard copy, please let us know by calling the church and letting Elizabeth
know, 545-1156.

CELL PHONES AND THE SANCTUARY

When a cell phone rings in the sanctuary, it may seem like a minor interruption, but it does take
away from the moment whether it be during words spoken or a moment of silence. It is a distrac-
tion in the spirituality of the moment... one’s train of thought gets broken.. . it takes a moment to
refocus, and move on.

So... Please kindly remember to SILENCE all electronic devices be- Pleose :
fore entering the sanctuary as a courtesy to everyone. Sl ence. _

- VOUI" |

please set it to vibrate, and take the call outside of the sanctuary. : ( : el l _

If you need to have your cellphone on because of an emergency,

-25-



WHATYT'S HAPPENING AT FCC

TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY
Fellowship time 1:00 - 1:30 p.m.
Every Tuesday, 1:30 - 2:30 p.m.

WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY
Every Wednesday evening,
7:00 p.m.- 8:30 p.m.

BOOK CLUB
Second Wednesday of the month, 1:00 p.m.
See article on page 23.

CHURCH WORK DAY
Second Saturday of the month, 9:00 a.m.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH
Second Tuesday of the month,12:00 noon
exceptions June, July, and August

YOUTH GROUP
Every Wednesday evening, 7:00 p.m. - 8:30
p.m.

PRAYER GROUP
Every Thursday morning, 9:00 a.m.

SALVATION ARMY COMMODITIES
Second Monday of the month, 7:30 a.m.
Help assemble grocery bags for
community distribution

SUPPER CLUB
Fourth Friday of the month, 6:00 p.m.
exceptions June, July, and August

Enjoy The Grapevine in
full color?

Consider donating an ink cartridge for the
printing of The Grapevine...

This issue is color on selected articles due to
the limited quantity of ink available.

QOur printer uses HIP 95 1 colored ink car-
tridge.

-26-
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So, let your relatives and friends know they can
catch all the latest happenings going on at
Salida First Congregational Church online.



PASTOR’S CONTACT INFO

Pastor James Frost is available in the Church Office
Sunday through Thursday. For emergencies he is
available 7 days a week. He may be reached at:

' Office: 209-545-1156
If you need assistance

from the Church Office Cell: 626-320-2361

please contact Elizabeth Email: fccsalidapastor@sbcglobal.net
our Church Secretary at:

209-545-1156

GRAPEVINE DEADLINE

Email:

il beglobalmer DEADLINE FOR THE NEXT 2019 ISSUE

10 November 2019
Office Hours: Keep submitting articles & photos so we’ll be ready

for the next issue
If at all possible, please e-mail your submissions to fccsali-
da@shcglobal.net By e-mailing, it makes it easier for Elizabeth to for-
Friday 8 a.m. - 12 p.m. mat your article into the newsletter. We are always up against the
time factor, and e-mailing expedites the process as she can cut and
paste rather than retype the entire article.

Monday thru Thursday
8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Keep the articles coming in... We appreciate everyone’s efforts. Re-
member... Without your articles, there would be no Grapevine.

SERMONS
T e ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS

CD’s are available for All articles submitted should be publication ready: How you submit
each Sunday service. it, is how it will appear. You may:
Please contact the . E-mail to fccsalida@sbcglobal.net
Church Office to . Mailto:  First Congregational Church of Salida
request a copy. You P.0O. Box 1039
may also listen to ser- Salida, CA 95368

mons on our website

at FCCofSalida.org. ¢ Hand deliver to the Church Office, “Newsletter” slot behind

Elizabeth’s desk.
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